
IMPORTANT OFF RESERVE COMMUNITY NOTICE 
OFF RESERVE FUNDS UPDATE 

 
 

COVID-19 FUNDS 
 

This is the last of the Covid-19 Funds and The Chief and Council only received from ISC 
approximately 10% of the funding they proposed for to assist Off Reserve Band Members during 

the time of the Pandemic. 
 

If you are in need of assistance, you can email the Band Administrator 
kerrypayson@bearriverfirstnation.ca  

By July 4, 2022 at 10 AM. 
 

Please note all requests must come directly from the person requesting them. 
 

Requests will no longer be accepted after this date/time. 
 
 

OFF RESERVE HOUSING FUND/OFF RESERVE EMERGENCY HOUSING FUND 
 

The ORHF and OREHF will be halted for the next four to five years. 
If and when funding for this program is available, it will be posted to the website. 

 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Due to the Band Office Fire all communication, address and email lists were burned including 
permission to contact.  We need to start developing these lists again.  Please do not take for 

granted we have contact information for you or permission to contact and therefore we ask if you 
wish to be contacted by the Bear River First Nation Chief and Council, please email the Band 

Administrator at kerrypayson@bearriverfirstnation.ca With the following information: 
Name: 

Address: 
Email Address: 
Phone Number: 

Preferred method to be contacted? 
Does C&C have permission to contact for everything or just elections? 

 
Thank you for your cooperation and understanding 
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